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Date: 19th January 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian/Student, 
 
I want to share with you some good news in these times, which I'm sure you will join me in celebrating. 
 
Back in November, 42 of our current Year 11 students sat an early entry iGCSE in English as a First Language 
exam. 
 
Today, I am delighted to report that 93% of these students passed with an A*-C grade. 
 
Alongside these fantastic results, I am delighted to announce the achievements of the following students 
who sat 3 early entry exams: 
 
Samaa Ahmed gained an A* in Biology; A* in Chemistry and an A in English Language . 
 
Menna Hassan gained an A* in Chemistry; B in English Language, and a B grade in Maths. 
 
In addition, two other brave students sat 2 early entry exams gaining the following results: 
 
Elliot Graham-Sommerville gained an A in English Language and an A in Maths. 
 
James Thomas gained a B in English Language and a C in Chemistry. 
 
Despite having no physical school for 10 months prior to these exams, and sitting the exams a year before 
the course is actually completed, these grades are testimony to the students hard work and dedication, 
alongside the huge effort, quality of ongoing provision, and support of their teachers during this pandemic. 
 
In addition to these results, I am also very proud to announce that we have had our TIMSS (Trends in Maths 
& Science Study) scores sent to the school, where we have entered the top Advanced Tier in the world for 
Secondary Science.   These tests are conducted in the school (pre-covid) and compared with schools around 
the world.   
 
As always, I am extremely proud of all of our students and staff who continually work hard to achieve the 
very best, now and in the future. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Andrew Thomas B.Ed (Hons) M.Phil NPQH 
Executive Principal  
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